Sealed Bids for the construction of the Rossi Hill Stairway Project will be received by Matt Twombly, Senior Project Manager, Park City Municipal Corporation (“PCMC”), Office of Sustainability, 445 Marsac Avenue, Third floor, Park City, Utah 84060, by 3:00 PM local time, Monday, March 14, 2021, and at 3:05 PM that same day and place will be publicly opened and read aloud.  In the absence of the project manager, proposals should be dropped off to the City Recorer, also on the third floor, Executive Department, 445 Marsac Avenue, Park City, Utah 84060.  The Rossi Hill Stairway project is located at 650 Deer Valley Loop Road, Park City, Utah 84060.  The Rossi Hill Stairway project briefly consists of the construction of outdoor pedestrian stairs connecting Lower Deer Valley Loop Road to Upper Rossi Hill Drive, approximately one hundred sixty (160) feet in length. The stairway will be constructed of concrete footings and piers, Alaskan Yellow Cedar wood, diamond-grip channels, railings, and other ancillary components, seeding and landscape repair.  Bids will be in accordance with the plans and specifications for the project prepared by the engineers.  A non-mandatory pre-bid conference will be held at the City Council Chambers at 445 Marsac Avenue, Park City, Utah, at 9:00 AM March 8, 2022.  Bidders should familiarize themselves with the project site and conditions.  Bidding Documents will be available beginning at 10:00 a.m. February 28, 2022, and may be obtained from Alex Drake at Ward Engineering Group, via email to adrake@wardeg.com.  All questions shall be submitted in writing by 3:00 p.m. March 10, 2022, via email to bthorpe@wardeg.com.  A Bid Bond in the amount of five percent (5%) of the total bid is required to accompany each bid. The plans and specifications may be viewed at the Office of Sustainability at the address above, by appointment only via email request to Matt Twombly at mtwombly@parkcity.org.  Park City Municipal Corporation reserves the right to reject any or all bids received.  Furthermore, the City shall have the right to waive any informality or technicality in proposals received when in the best interest of the City.

